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Welcome, Wumindjika and G’day 

Well another jam-packed edition of TGN has winged its way into your 
email in-box and what a bumper issue it is. With all the social events and 
meetings happening in the next few weeks I’m amazed anyone has time 
to work. At the recent AGM of the HCCC it was decided that when the 
potential content of the TGN is so large an extra page might be           
warranted, for that week only, to accommodate the extra news. This 
week sees p.5 happen for the first time!! However if you like to print off 
your TGN to read, rather than screen viewing, you will need to choose 
the option to print pages 1-5, otherwise you will end up with 3 blank   
pages coming through, as the TGN proforma is set up to print in bunches 
of 4 pages.  As part of a tradition that has spanned over a century you 
may like to attend the 103rd Yea Show which will be held a the Yea Rec 
Reserve this Saturday 24th November. All the usual show attractions 
will be there from preserves to poultry, from cattle to carnations from 
spinning to sheep dog trials but this year there are Clydesdales!! Those 
gentle giants of the horse family, I love them.     Until next week, Pauline                                                                                                                      
And Kenny?  -  was getting plugged into Ezy Electrical Services. 

“Live as if you’ll die tomorrow. 
Learn as if you were to live      

forever.”  

Mahatma Gandhi  (1869 - 1948)              

The Granite News is an open but 
moderated community forum.  

Readers are encouraged to  
contribute articles and we also  

encourage you to air your views 
on things that interest or concern 

you within our community.   
We certainly welcome feedback 
from you, positive or otherwise 
on anything that is published in  

The Granite News 

SELL IT—BUY IT  

 Feedback? - contact  editor@tgn.org.au 
or to subscribe on-line go to 

www.highlands.org.au  

Many thanks from Melissa to all 
those readers who offered her a 

hive of bees. She now has 2 hives, 
is looking forward to some    

yummy honey, & no more offers. 

WEBSITE of the WEEK 

https://biocollect.ala.org.au/acsa/
project/index/8c3ae3b1-5342-

40b4-9e72-e9820b7a9550        
Like to be a Citizen Scientist & 
record sightings of echidnas? 

Check out this website. 

Please note: Thursday evening is the deadline for inclusion in the following 
week’s TGN although this will depend on space and time constraints—thanks 

Paterson’s Curse  - DEAD, cactus, 
killed off, exterminated & mort! 

Wanted 

AGM & Fox on the Run Congratulations 
Last Friday night was a big night out for the HCCC with not only a new             

committee chosen at the AGM but also the presentation to the Fox on the Run 

winner  -  Deegan Noye. Whilst it might be obvious from the photos below that 

Deegan may have had some help from his mum and dad, he’s the smallest in the 

photo, it’s excellent that we have 156 less ferals in the local area. The new HCCC     

executive committee is as follows  - President  — Rob Hayes                                                                                                                                      

                                                                      Vice-President  -  Jenny Webb 

                                                                      Secretary  -  Justus Hagen 

                                                                      Treasurer  -  Neville Ford                                   

seen below with Facilitator Neil van Buuren 

    

HCCC News 



Community Notices & Classifieds 

WOW!!     What a feast of culture, sport & entertainment ~ why would we want to live anywhere else?? 

COMMUNITY “WHAT’S ON” CALENDAR  — November & December 2018 

Wednesday 21st Nov   
@ 7.30 sharp   -  9pm 

SWING DANCE CLASSES                                                                                   at Ruffy Hall 
The swinging dancers are at it again with another series of classes and the first one is FREE! See p.3 and     
attachment for further details.                                                                                                  Enquiries?  -  Ray 0467 951559                                                      

Saturday 24th Nov.        
9  -  4 

103rd  YEA SHOW                                                               at Yea Rec Reserve, Snodgrass St Yea 
Come along to another great Show lots of exciting attractions and all the old favourites.  

Saturday 24th Nov.      
@ 12  -  2 

HIGHLANDS BLACK MARKET                                                              at 94 Old Highlands Rd 
Bring along your excess produce, buy local and learn from each other.                        Enquiries? -  Candi 57969366                                               

Sunday 25th Nov.            
@ 10.30 am 

HIGHLANDS RAMBLERS                                                              at Highlands Community Hall 
Our next walk will commence  at 10.30 from the Highlands Hall  -  more details to come. Stay tuned.                     
.                                                                                              Enquiries?  Andrew 0427 969297  or ajshaw577@hotmail.com 

Wednesday 28th Nov.     
@ 7.30 sharp  -  9pm 

SWING DANCE CLASSES                                                                                   at Ruffy Hall 
The swinging dancers are at it again with another series of classes, come along and join in the fun bopping 
away to the music of Glenn Miller and his friends.                                                              Enquiries?  -  Ray 0467 951559                                                      

Thursday 29th Nov.     
@ 5.30 pm 

SECRET MEN’S BUSINESS                                                                          at Caveat Church 
All people in the district are welcome, gold coin donation towards a BBQ, BYO and chat. 

Friday 30th November          
9  -  11 am 

UGLN  -  RAIL TRAIL NATURE WALK          meet @ Cheviot Tunnel Car Park, Cheviot Rd, Limestone 
This event is part of Bird Life Australia’s Challenge Bird Count and walkers will record all bird species and  
numbers observed. See attachment for further details.  Enquiries?  Chris 0413 855490 -  ugln.projects@ugln.net 

Friday 30th November          
BBQ @ 6.30 pm 

HIGHLANDS END of YEAR GET TOGETHER                                at Highlands Community Hall 
BBQ snags & hamburgers provided BYO salad to share. As this is a community event ALL local community 
groups are & community members are invited to attend. See attachment for further details 

Saturday & Sunday     
1st & 2nd December               

10  - 4 

DARREN GILBERT’s OPEN STUDIO                                            2742 Highlands Rd, Highlands 
Darren’s studio, with his stunning, creative works is now open to the public on the first weekend each month. 
Quality art in the local community and not too far to travel to enjoy it.          

Tuesday 4th December  
@ 7.30pm 

RUFFARTZ  AGM                                                                                               at Ruffy Hall 
All welcome! New members of committee most welcome to fill vacancies.                         Enquiries? 0448 978432                                       

Saturday 8th December   
@ 6.30pm 

RUFFY COMMUNITY CHRISTMAS PARTY                                                                   
Further details to come, but Save the Date!!                                            

Monday 10th December 
@ 11 am 

HIGHLANDS SPINNING CLUB                                                                                                                                         
The Highlands Spinning Club will get together in 2018 at the same place—450 Caveat-Dropmore Rd, the same 
time 11am and with the same good company! BYO lunch and great tea & coffee will be provided.                               
.                                                                                                                                                 Enquiries? - contact Jan  5790 4361                                               

Friday 14th December No Drinks on the Deck for December, but the weekly party returns on Friday 11th       
January, same bat time, same bat place  -  be there! 

Saturday 22nd Dec.       
@ 12  -  2 

HIGHLANDS BLACK MARKET                                                              at 94 Old Highlands Rd 
Bring along your excess produce, buy local and learn from each other.                        Enquiries? -  Candi 57969366                                               

Every second      
Wednesday               
10.30-12.30 

MURRINDINDI MOBILE LIBRARY SERVICE                                 at Highlands Community Hall 
The Mobile Library visits the TGN area, based at the Highlands Hall every fortnight -  Nov 21st  and  Dec 5th & 
19th                                                                                                          Don’t forget the cake and coffee a bargain @ $4! 

Every Monday 

10 am 

YOGA AT RUFFY                                                               at Tablelands Community Centre Ruffy 
Yoga with Kylie Penny is in full swing.  All welcome! Equipment provided, $15 per class. (BYO water bottle) Any 
enquiries please call/SMS Kylie 0418899966 or email kyliepenny@gmail.com  

mailto:kyliepenny@gmail.com


6 More Farmers needed  - can you help?  
2 weeks ago Neil van Buuren invited local     
farmers to become involved in a soil discussion 
group. So far 6 have taken up the offer but 6   
more are needed. Funding to cover small trials, 
soil pits & guest speakers to investigate         
common soil issues affecting pasture production 
is available. Why not get involved & contact Neil 
0427 503472 by this Tuesday 20/11/18 to register 
your interest. This is an excellent initiative!! 

It’s time to swing again…. 

To quote Rampaging Roy Slavin “When too much 
fun is barely enough…” it appears that the Learn 
to Swing Dance class participants have been     
having so much fun they want to keep on doing it. 
To this end a new season of 
classes will start THIS coming 
Wednesday 21/11/18 and this 
first night will be FREE!!  Why 
not come along and join in the 
fun? See attachment for further details. 

Fire Danger Ratings tell you how dangerous a fire would be if one started. As the ratings increase, 
so does the risk of an uncontrollable, fast moving fire. A severe fire danger rating or higher should 
be your trigger to leave. To find out more about fire danger ratings visit  cfa.vic.giv.au/firedanger 

Egad  -  one less social occasion !!!                                                                  
Due to the fantastic End of Year celebration at the 
Highlands Hall on Friday 30th November - be there or 
be square - sadly, there will be no Drinks on the Deck 
happening on Friday 14th December. HOWEVER due 
to popular demand Drinkies on the 
Deck will  return in 2019 on Friday 
11th January! YAY! CHEER! See you 
there... 

RUFFY HALL NEWS 

A big thank you to all the cooks and helpers at the 
Ruffy Hall Community Cafe last weekend during 
the Ruffy Artfest, your support is most                 
appreciated. The funds raised will go towards   
ongoing hall running costs and maintenance     
expenses. Our next fundraiser for the hall is a 
stall at the hall on election day—NEXT Saturday.  
Please remember to bring some spare change to 
purchase our yummy home-baked goods, a jar of 
jam, a plant or some lovely craft work. The BBQ 
will also be fired up for some sizzling sausages. 
Donations of baked goods, jams, preserves, 
plants, craft and bric a brac 
are most welcome. Contact 
Pam 5790 4240 or Sharron 
5790 4329 or just bring your   
donation along on the day, 
thank-you. 

 

RuffArtz News                  

RuffArtz is holding its AGM on Tuesday 4th December at 7.30pm at the 
Ruffy Hall. All welcome.  Positions vacant on committee and any new 
members would be welcomed. Enquiries?  0448 978432. In 2019 RuffArtz 
will be 20 years old! In that time it’s enriched the culture of the district 
with music from all over the world, presented plays & one person shows 
of a high calibre & brought quality entertainment to the Tableland. 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwj_-7-RtNbeAhWHV30KHZEpBPwQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Fmariafresa.net%2Fsingle%2F2380927.html&psig=AOvVaw2IiCNyfpU4K2-oLxeI-SF1&ust=1542371563150848


Voting in our District  -  State Elections 2018  by Justus Hagen, Polling Official @ Ruffy 

Voting takes place on Saturday 24th November (this Saturday) for the State Election. It is important 
to remember that  Victorian voters can vote anywhere in the state on the day, no matter if they are 
out of their own District. All that happens then is that you place your vote in an envelope which is 
sent to your home district to be counted there.  
In the TGN area votes can be cast at the Ruffy Hall, (and yes, there will be a sausage sizzle outside the 
booth! And lots of other things), or in Yarck or Yea if you're closer to these towns.  Cathy Artridge, 
(OIC) and Justus Hagen, (who got dragged out of retirement!) will be running things at the Ruffy 
Booth and it, like all voting places, will be open from 8am to 6 pm exactly. Most of us will be voting in 
the Eildon or Euroa districts, but if you are unsure of your voting District we can look up your          
address. Remember!  YOU can vote anywhere in the State, and if you'll be out of the state on the day 
you can apply for a Postal vote, (this closes Tuesday).  Of course if you live outside the TGN area and 
will be enjoying a weekend in the country next weekend you can also register a pre-poll vote in many         
locations. Consult the VEC website as there are about 300 venues throughout Victoria. Whichever 
way you do it  - make sure you vote! 
We look forward to seeing you on Saturday. 
 
NB: Winston Churchill made the comment, “No one pretends that democracy is perfect or all wise. 

Indeed, it has been said that democracy is the worst form of government, except for all the others 

that have been tried from time to time."                    We are so very lucky to live in a country where 

everyone’s vote can count, please make sure yours does.    Ed.   

Waterway health watch   

Goulburn Broken CMA staff are liaising with partner agencies to monitor 

water quality in creeks,    rivers and wetlands across the catchment after 

two months of average to below-average rainfall and run-off.  “With    

forecasts of another couple of dry months ahead, there is a strong chance 

that flows in many of the smaller creeks and some Goulburn and Broken River tributaries will be 

very low or may even stop,” Mr Casanelia said. The main risk to native fish is a drop in oxygen levels 

in the   water and becoming stranded in small, unconnected pools. “Native fish and other aquatic    

wildlife generally try and move to shaded areas and deeper water during warmer weather, which is 

why the work we’ve done with the community to re-snag and revegetate waterways is so                

important,” Mr Casanelia said. “Improving and protecting the bank vegetation that provides this       

valuable shelter was the main reason water for the environment was delivered along the lower 

Goulburn River      recently. Reedy, Black and Gaynor swamps and Kinnaird’s wetland have also      

received water for the environment this year and they will provide valuable refuge for wildlife if   

conditions do remain hot and dry.” Mr Casanelia said similarly dry conditions were experienced in 

late 2015/early 2016 and    sections of a number of creeks, including Seven and Hughes, dried out. 

“Unfortunately we may see this happen again,” he said. “We are also monitoring the Broken River 

and the upper Broken Creek as there has been little or no inflow or run-off into these waterways in 

recent months.” There is also an increased chance of blackwater if there are heavy summer storms. 

“This is most likely to occur if there is heavy rain and flash flooding in the Strathbogie area and      

surrounding floodplains, which can wash leaf litter and other debris into the creeks that then flow 

into the Goulburn River,” Mr Casanelia said. The last time there was a blackwater event in the     

Goulburn River was in January 2017. Fortunately, extra water was available and was released from 

Goulburn Weir to help improve water quality. Environmental flows since have also helped native 

fish populations bounce back. Information about activities Goulburn Broken CMA supports to       

improve waterway health can be found at www.gbcma.vic.gov.au or phone 5822 7700. Information 

on river & stream flows can be accessed via the Bureau of Meteorology’s website www.bom.gov.au 



Kopanica Pastoral  
Excavations 

Ph. 0357 904 235 
Mob. 0429 804 235 

Rabbit Ripping, Dams, Driveways  
General Earthworks &  

Machinery Hire 

Phone Ian on  

     : 0408990487 

          : 57904328 

Registered Electrical Contractor: 

License No. 16959 

 

 

 

 

  

 

FRANZ KLOFT  
MECHANICAL REPAIRS 

Repairs & service of  
vehicles 

Tyres, Windscreens, Brakes, 
Batteries, Exhausts,  

 

Wheel alignment,  
Automatic transmission 

Phone 5795 2910 

CF & HL HANDASYDE BUILDERS 

Established 1978 
NEW HOMES, EXTENSIONS, 

RENOVATIONS, DOMESTIC, RURAL 

ALL YOUR BUILDING REQUIREMENTS. 

Registered Building Practitioner 

Call Colin for a quote 

Telephone: 0419 502 782 

AG Fencing  &  
Contracting Services 

Grant Wheatley 

All fence constructions,  
Equipment maintenance & 

Pump repairs,  
Blasting ServDueice 

 “Not sure if we do it?”  
Give us a call   

0407 028 122 

 Kopanica 

 Pastoral 

 Company P/L 
 Livestock, Water and                                                   

General Cartage 
 

We Will Cart Anything   

Phone   5790 4235  
Mobile     0447 775 247 

EDUCATION SPACE  
For Hire 

The Tablelands Community 
Centre at Ruffy 

 
Ideal for Meetings, Lectures or 

Arts & Crafts 

Very Reasonable Rates 
Contact Melissa Macdowall 

0404 833388 

 

MACSHAY   
Hay & Silage 

Contractors 

Rounds and Small Squares 

We also do Contract Slashing  

& General Freight Carriers 

 

 John 57969267 0429861817 

Chris Sharman     
Energy Efficiency & Solar En-

ergy Specialist  
Acme – Air Conditioning | 

Electrical | Solar  
M: 0418 551 301 |  

T: Office - 9785 7339 
E: chris@acmeair.com.au 

IT Professional in the      
Highlands 

Can help with all problems with 
your mobile phone, I Pad,  box 
computer or any 
email issues     

Happy to travel 

John Campbell 
0478221311 

Donation from  
Supporters of the  

LACE MONITOR 

 

Caveat Rd,  Terip Terip. 
Open to the Public 
Entry by Donation 

Opening Hours are by 

   APPOINTMENT ONLY 
Please phone 0412 251114 

for an appointment 

PH: 0412 251114 

Amelia Rise       
Donkeys 

at Hee Haw Farm 

Seymour Equine & 

Rural 
Supplying everything you need with 

products & expertise in                                                 
* Animal production 

* Pasture/Crop production 

* Fencing & livestock handling systems  

 Your ONE stop shop 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

  

 

ROGAINING 

Due to repeat     
custom AB Services 
have cancelled their 
ad space - which is 

now available to hire          
Thanks Andrew for 

your support of TGN  

mailto:chris@acmeair.com.au







